VD D Virginia Department
f Transportation

Sidewalk Improvements along
Five Forks Road in Amelia County
Design Public Hearing

Tuesday, October 21, 2025, 5:30 - 7 p.m.
Amelia Elementary School
8533 N 5 Forks Rd, Amelia Court House, VA 23002

Find out about the proposed project to construct sidewalk on the east side of Route
38 (Five Forks Road) which will connect existing sidewalk from the Amelia County
Elementary School to the Amelia Court House Village.

The meeting will be held in an open house format from 5:30 to 7 p.m. This format will
provide the flexibility to allow participants to meet and discuss the proposed project
directly with project staff members.

Review information, project plans regarding the proposed modification, and the
National Environmental Policy Act document in the form of a programmatic
categorical exclusion at the hearing and VDOT'’s Richmond District Office located at
2430 Pine Forest Drive, South Chesterfield, VA 23834-9002, 804-524-6000, 1-800-
367-7623 or TTY/TDD 711. Please call ahead to ensure the availability of appropriate
personnel to answer your questions. Property impact information, relocation
assistance policies and tentative construction schedules are available for your review
at the above address and at the public hearing.

As the project’s design is developed and finalized, VDOT will determine the location
of the right of way and/or easements that will be needed to accommodate
construction of the project and future maintenance. The property owners that are
affected by right of way acquisitions will be notified of the proposed location of the
right of way and/or easements needed during the right of way acquisition process and
prior to construction of the project. Right of Way acquisition will be performed in
accordance with the Federal Uniform Relocation Assistance and Real Property
Acquisition Policies Act and all applicable federal and state laws, and VDOT policies
and standards.

Information about right of way acquisition is available in VDOT’s Right of Way and
Utility brochure, “A Guide for Property Owners and Tenants.” Copies of this brochure
are available online at: http://bit.ly/3Jwakzn.

In compliance with the National Historic Preservation Act, Section 106 and 36 CFR
Part 800, information concerning the potential effects of the proposed project on
properties listed in or eligible for listing in the National Register of Historic Places is
provided in the environmental documentation.

Give your written or oral comments at the meeting or submit them no later than,
Friday, October 31, 2025, to Evan Roberts, project manager, Virginia Department of
Transportation, 2430 Pine Forest Drive, South Chesterfield, VA 23834-9002. You
may also email your comments to Evan.Roberts@VDOT.Virginia.gov. Please include
“UPC 125357” in the email subject line.

VDOT ensures nondiscrimination and equal employment in all programs and
activities in accordance with Title VI and Title VII of the Civil Rights Act of 1964. If you
need special assistance for persons with disabilities or limited English proficiency,
contact the project manager listed above.
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